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Dear Essendon families … 

We have a bumper newsletter for you this 
week. Enjoy! 
 
Outdoor learning day 
Big thanks to Mrs O’connor for organising our 
outdoor learning day this week. The children 
had great fun getting out in nature and using it 
as the inspiration to get creative. Some photos 
of the day are below! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Children in Need 
Next Friday is Children in Need day! This year 
Children in Need will be holding a week of 
activities called Five to Thrive. Focused on 
mental health and wellbeing, it is being hosted 
by Joe Wicks, and we will be participating in all 
the activities here at school throughout the 
week. We will not be taking a cash collection, 
but instead you can donate directly online via 
the Children in Need Primary Schools Justgiving 
page, here: 
https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/BBCCiNP
rimary 
Note that all pupils will take part in the activities 
regardless of whether a donation has been 
made on their behalf. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This half term, our value is: 

 

www.essendon.herts.sch.uk 
 

01707 261209 
 

admin@essendon.herts.sch.uk 
 

Newsletter: 5th November 2020 

Awards 
 

Congratulations to Oliver Bohan 
who has achieved the milestone  
of 50 Team Points, earning  
himself a Bronze Award. Well  
done Oliver! 

https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/BBCCiNPrimary
https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/BBCCiNPrimary
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Wellies 
We are keen to make as much use of our 
outdoor space as possible, including at 
lunchtimes and breaktimes. When the children 
are outside for breaks and lunchtimes, we will 
be allowing them on the grass as often as 
possible. For this reason, please can you send 
your children into school with wellies or 
outdoor shoes to change into for break times. 
These will be stored in the black welly bins 
outside the classrooms. Please ensure they are 
named. 
 
Bags to school - Monday 
Don’t forget, Monday is Bags to School day. 
Please help us to raise vital funds by supporting 
this event. Bags should be left in the designated 
area in the morning and not brought into the 
school office. 
 
Homewood classroom 
We’re delighted that Homewood are finally 
back in their own classroom. The children have 
had a great week settling in, and you can see 
what the classroom looks like for yourself in the 
photos below: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Christmas Raffle! 
 
It’s time for this year’s fantastic 
Christmas raffle! 
 
There’s an incredible selection of 
prizes worth over £3000 to be won. 
Your child should have brought 
tickets home with them today. More 
tickets are available from the office. 
 
Tickets are £1.00 each. Please return 
your completed ticket stubs and 
payment to the school office in an 
envelope with your name on. 
 
The last day for entries is Friday 4 
December and the draw will be held 
on Tuesday 8 December. 
 
The full list of prizes can be found 
further down this newsletter. Please 
help to support this event to raise 
vital funds for the school and our 
children! 
 
There are also prizes for the top 
ticket sellers: 
 
-  The top seller child in each class 
will get: a “Stuff a bear” activity kit, 
a magazine and Christmas chocolate 
gift 
- The top selling class will get a 
sweets hamper to share  
- The top selling child in the school 
will get one free term at Stagecoach 
  
A huge thanks to Giani Bedregeanu 
for organising the event. 
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Remembrance service 
As you will be aware, this Sunday is 
Remembrance Sunday. We will be holding our 
annual Remembrance Service at school on 
Wednesday 11th by video, with a sermon from 
Rev. Theresa and children contributing their 
work by video in the same way as we did for the 
Harvest Service. Once again, we are sorry that 
parents will not be able to attend. Thank you to 
everyone who has bought a poppy this week 
and donated to this important cause. 
 
Hot Dinners! 
With Homewood no longer occupying the 
school hall, we are thrilled to once again be able 
to offer hot dinners at lunchtime! 
 
A warm Essendon welcome to Michelle and 
Sarah, our cooks. The children have been very 
pleased with the food so far, with large portions 
and seconds on offer for those who have room. 
We have been delighted with the service and 
quality from Herts Catering and would 
encourage all parents to take a look at what’s 
on offer at www.hcl.co.uk.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Have a great weekend! 
With love and best wishes, Mr Potter 

Herts County Council consultation 
on school places 
 
Hertfordshire County Council is 
running a consultation on the 
proposed admissions arrangements 
for the school year 2022/23 and is 
seeking responses from 
parents/carers, schools and 
community groups. 
 
The proposed changes are: 
 
1.       In the oversubscription criteria for 
first, infant, primary, junior and middle 
schools; the wording and definition of 
Rule 5 is amended to - Children for 
whom it is the nearest school or 
academy. This includes all schools 
except those which allocate places on 
the basis of faith (membership or 
practice) before allocating on the basis 
of distance/location. 
 
2.       To clarify our policy on twins and 
multiple births by amending the definition 
to - Hertfordshire County Council (HCC), 
as the admission authority will admit 
over the school’s published admission 
number when a single twin/multiple birth 
child is allocated a place at a school. 
 
3.       To reduce the published 
admission number at Markyate Village 
School & Nursery (you should only 
include this point if you are a school 
located in one of the relevant areas – 
see attached). 
 
4.       To maintain the existing relevant 
areas for consultation purposes. 
 

The consultation period runs until 
6 December 2020. Please visit  
www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/admissi
ons2022 for more information and 
to respond online. 
 

http://www.hcl.co.uk/
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Dates for your diary 
 

 Monday 9th November: Bags to School Day  
 

 Monday 16th November: Children’s nasal flu 
vaccinations 
 

 Monday 16th November, Wednesday 18th 
November, Monday 23rd November and 
Wednesday 25th November (4 – 6 pm each 
day): Parent’s evening telephone 
consultations 
 

 Tuesday 24th November: individual photos 
 

 Wednesday 16th December: Christmas 
dinners and Christmas jumper day 
 

 Thursday 17th December: Christmas service 
(by video) 

 

Team point totals so far 
Well done to everyone who has earned 
points for their team this week! 
 

 
 
Blue team have regained the lead from 
Yellow, but Red team can still catch up! 
If you’re in Red team, try extra hard to 
earn those team points next week. 

 

586

763
723

Team Points
Autumn Term

Term dates 2020-2021 
 

 

Autumn Term 

Weds 2nd Sep: Inset Day 

Thurs 3 Sep: Term Begins 

Mon 26-Fri 30 Oct: Half Term 

Fri 18 Dec: End of Term 
 

 

Spring Term 

Mon 4th Jan: Inset Day 

Tues 5 Jan: Term Begins 

Mon 15-Fri 19 Feb: Half Term 

Fri 26 Mar: End of Term 

 

 

Summer Term 

Mon 12 Apr: Inset Day 

Tues 13 Apr: Term Begins 

Mon 31 May-Fri 4 Jun: Half Term 

Mon 7 Jun: Inset Day 

Tues 20 Jul: End of Term 

Weds 21: Jul Inset Day 

Thurs 22 Jul: Occasional Day 

Congratulations to 
this week’s star 
learners! 
 
Pantherswood: 
Elise and James 
 
Homewood: 
Finley and Amelia 
 
Warrenwood: 
Jayen, Ted and Archie 
 
Harefield: 
Louie and Amelia 
 
Well done to you all! Your cut-out-and-keep leaves are attached 
below, and don’t forget that your leaves will be kept and put up 
on the Essendon Tree display at the front of the school. 
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Pantherswood
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Homewood  
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Warrenwood 
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Harefield 

 


